Dr. Denise Lowry Colton

3881 Silver Spur Circle

Park City, Utah 84098

435-649-4835

dlcolton@parkcity.net

April 4, 2009
Mr. Paul Aiken
Executive Director, Authors Guild
31 East 32cnd Street, 7th Floor
New York, New York 10016
Dear Mr. Aiken,

I am an educational psychologist and the mother of two young girls Katie (age 16) and Kristie age (11).  Both of my daughters have a disorder called Stargardt Disease, a form of juvenile macular degeneration, which causes a progressive loss of their central vision.  Central vision is critical to the ability to read print.  Katie’s disease has progressed to the point she can no longer read even very large print and her primary reading medium became Braille about 6 months ago.  Kristie still reads print well but her eyes become red and fatigued when she spends a lot of time reading.  
I purchased a Kindle Wireless Reading Device from Amazon a couple of years ago after having seen it demonstrated by a fellow air traveler.   Two things impressed me.  First was the ability to shop from a large array of books and have them almost instantaneously available to read.  Second and most important, the Kindle offered the ability to greatly enlarge the print font.  I was very hopeful Katie could have access to a larger variety of books that she could read using large font with the Kindle.  Unfortunately, the Kindle was not sufficient for Katie to comfortably use for reading so it became primarily a device I use personally, especially when traveling. 
On February 9th of this year, I received an e-mail from Amazon inviting me as a current owner to be “first in line” to purchase the new Kindle 2.  I purchased it within 10 minutes of receiving the e-mail because of one incredible new feature- text-to-speech.  I shared the news of the new Kindle with Katie when she arrived home from school. We both we so excited we could hardly wait for it to arrive almost a month later.  
We purchased a couple of novels for her to enjoy right away.  I personally would not use the Kindles’ choppy electronic voice for reading but my reading options are not as narrowed as those of my daughter.  While disappointing that the device does not allow Katie the ability to shop independently for books, it does greatly expand available choices, especially new teen fiction her sighted friends are enjoying.  It also expands our options for finding novels assigned in her English class.  I spent considerable time reading a class required novel to my daughter earlier in the school year because we could not access it through other sources we typically use e.g., Bookshare , RFB & D.  We both would much prefer she have independent access to reading material whenever possible.  I am most hopeful that electronic books may become a future avenue for accessing college text books for both my children. 
Last week, my daughter and I were greatly distressed to hear publishers and authors are pressing Amazon to discontinue offering books that are accessible with the new text-to-speech function. Please, please do not narrow Katie’s or other print disabled individuals’ access to a broader array of books and other reading materials.  Amazon offers more than a quarter of a million books for purchase. We greatly respect and support that authors and publishers deserve to be paid for their work.  We are happy to pay for Katie’s books, we just ask that you don’t choose action i.e., discontinuation of text-to-speech which further narrows her access to reading. 

Our local paper, the Salt Lake Tribune, ran an article on 2/1/09 about Katie entitled “Fading into Twilight” which tells her story including a discussion of the very last print book “Breaking Dawn by Stephanie Myer, she read this past summer before losing even more of her vision .  Katie will never be able to read a book in print again barring some miracle.  Yet technology has developed to the degree that the pleasure of enjoying independent access to books is becoming less of a barrier.   Thank-you for your consideration of my concerns regarding this issue.  
Sincerely,

Denise Lowry Colton
